
http://www.stanislauslibrary.org 1 

FRIENDS OF THE PATTERSON LIBRARY MINUTES 
March 11, 2013 

 
CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order by President, 
Grace McCord, at 1:30 PM in the library conference room. 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Diane Adams, Olga Cardenas, Trudy de 
Groot, Sue Henderson, Grace McCord, Peter LaTorre, Wanda 
Lohman, Ronna Lubker, Danielle Mirelez, Judy Mullins, Melinda 
Sword  
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:  
 
MINUTES:  The minutes of the February 11, 2013, meeting were read  
individually and Wanda made a motion to accept the minutes as read, 
seconded by Trudy and motion carried. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Treas., Sue Henderson, reported that the 
balance as of February 11, 2013, was $1,062.37.  After expenses and 
deposits the balance as of today, March 11, 2013, is $937.62.  This does 
not include the cash box of $80 and the CD of $2,191.33.  
 
LIBRARIAN’S REPORT:  Olga reported that over 100 children 
attended the Search for the Hat event and 127 prizes were given out to 
the children. 
The Cover-to-Cover Reading Program is going on now through April 13.  
Children who participate and read five books at their reading level will 
receive a certificate for a free hamburger or cheeseburger at In-N-Out 
Burger.   
This week is Teen Week and the movie, “Hunger Games,” will be shown.  
On Saturday, March 23, for family movie night, “The Muppets” will be 
shown.   
The children’s craft for Wednesday, March 20, will be a butterfly made 
out of coffee filters. 
 
BOOK SALE REPORT:  Trudy said there was nothing to report except 
that we are going to sort books after the meeting today.   The book sale  
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BOOK SALE REPORT (continued): 
 
will be April 9 (for members) and April 10, 11, and 15 for the public. 
We will have another book sorting day on March 25 at 1:30 PM. 
 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  Grace thanked members for helping to sort 
books and helping with the book sale. 
 
She reminded us of the Friends of the Library Conference at the Salida 
Library on March 16, 2013, from 9:00-11:00 AM.  Three people (Sue, 
Judy and Cecilia) have said they are going.   
 
Grace said she had a copy of the Library March calendar if anyone is 
interested in seeing it. 
 
She also passed around a thank-you note from Vanessa (county librarian) 
for our donation of $350 to the library for purchase of children’s books 
for the upcoming Day of the Child event on April 20. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
The meeting was adjourned at approximately 2:00 PM to sort books. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Judy Mullins, Secretary 


